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MESSAGE FROM THE CO-CHAIRS OF THE AD HOC WORK PROGRAMME ON 

THE NEW COLLECTIVE QUANTIFIED GOAL ON CLIMATE FINANCE  

 

Eleventh technical expert dialogue and third meeting under the Ad hoc Work Programme 

on the New Collective Quantified Goal on Climate Finance 

 

Invitation for submissions and written inputs 

 

 

 

 

I am pleased to transmit to Parties and observer States to the Convention, the Kyoto Protocol and 

the Paris Agreement, a message from Zaheer Fakir and Fiona Gilbert, co-chairs of the ad hoc work 

programme on the new collective quantified goal on climate finance. 

 

The message is contained in the annex. 

 

 Yours sincerely, 

 

                   Signed by  

 

     Yolando Velasco (OIC) 

 

 Daniele Violetti 

 Senior Director, Programmes Coordination 

 Director a. i. Means of Implementation division 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Distribution: To Parties and observer States to the United Nations Framework Convention on 

Climate Change through their national focal points and diplomatic missions accredited to the Federal 

Republic of Germany.  
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Annex 

 

Dear colleagues, 

 

As you may recall, the Conference of the Parties serving as the meeting of the Parties to the Paris 

Agreement (CMA) at its third session established the ad hoc work programme on the new collective 

quantified goal on climate finance (NCQG) for 2022–2024.1. As co-chairs of the ad hoc work programme, 

we have been requested by the CMA to conduct at least three meetings under the ad hoc work programme 

this year, back-to-back with at least three technical expert dialogues (TEDs), with one dialogue to take 

place in advance of the sixtieth sessions of the subsidiary bodies (SB 60, June 2024), one in conjunction 

with those sessions and one well before CMA 6. Two of the dialogues should be organized in separate 

regions with a view to facilitating inclusive and balanced geographical participation.2 

 

The ninth TED and the first meeting under the ad hoc work programme were held from 23 to 

26 April 2024 in Cartagena, Colombia. The tenth TED and second meeting under the ad hoc work 

programme were held in conjunction with SB 60 in Bonn with more than 450 participants, representing 

governments, multilateral development banks, non-governmental organizations, academia and the private 

sector. The programme, presentations and video recordings are available here. We take this opportunity to 

thank all participants for their active and respectful engagements. We also thank Parties for sharing their 

views on the elements of the NCQG and their expectations for taking the work forward to the eleventh 

TED and third meeting under the ad hoc work programme before Parties agree the NCQG at CMA 6. 

Further details, including the dates and provisional programme for the eleventh TED and third meeting 

under the ad hoc work programme, will be made available on the NCQG website in due course. 

 

In preparation for the eleventh TED and third meeting under the ad hoc work programme, we 

would like to: 

 

1. Invite written inputs ahead of the third meeting under the ad hoc work programme; 

2. Invite submissions on the topics and sub-topics and format for the eleventh TED and the third 

meeting under the ad hoc work programme; 

3. Invite consultations with groups of Parties. 

 

1. Invitation for written inputs  

 

As outlined at the fourth session of the second meeting under the ad hoc work programme, we 

intend to update the input paper well ahead of the third meeting under the ad hoc work programme. The 

updated input paper will be based on the views expressed at and submissions made during the tenth TED 

and second meeting under the ad hoc work programme.  

 

To help us update the input paper, we would like to invite Parties to send us written inputs by 

Monday, 5 August 2024, on the following: 

 
1 Decision 9/CMA.3. 
2 Decision 8/CMA.5. 

https://unfccc.int/event/ninth-technical-expert-dialogue-under-the-ad-hoc-work-programme-on-the-new-collective-quantified
https://unfccc.int/event/first-meeting-under-the-ad-hoc-work-programme-on-the-new-collective-quantified-goal-on-climate
https://unfccc.int/NCQG
https://unfccc.int/NCQG
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a) Views/elements from previous submissions and interventions that have further evolved and can 

be updated, and/or could be further elaborated; 

b) Proposals for helping us bridge ideas on the various elements pertaining to the NCQG.   

 

Please note that early submissions would allow us to make the input paper available well ahead of 

the third meeting. To facilitate the identification of bridging ideas, we strongly encourage Parties to use 

the intersessional period to reach out to each other to discuss areas where you see common ground.  

 

2. Submissions on the eleventh technical expert dialogue and the third meeting under the ad hoc 

work programme  

 

In addition, as mandated in decision 8/CMA.5, paragraph 14, we invite Parties, constituted bodies 

under the Convention and the Paris Agreement, the operating entities of the Financial Mechanism, climate 

finance institutions, observers and observer organizations, and other stakeholders, including from the 

private sector, to submit their views on the eleventh TED and the third meeting under the ad hoc work 

programme via the submission portal by Monday, 5 August 2024. In these submissions, we encourage 

Parties and other stakeholders to share ideas on what should be discussed at the eleventh TED and the third 

meeting under the ad hoc work programme, and through what format. 

 

3. Invitation to consultations  

 

We take this opportunity to reiterate our encouragement to Parties and groups of Parties to engage 

with each other to identify and bring forward bridging solutions across the elements of the NCQG.  

 

We also invite and encourage interested groups of Parties for informal bilateral consultations in 

July and August to assist us in our preparation of the input paper and in the preparation for the eleventh 

TED and third meeting under the ad hoc work programme. In particular, we would like to hear Parties’ 

views on the work ahead of us, including any additional views to complement your written inputs.  

 

Please send your written inputs and requests for informal bilateral consultations to 

ncqg@unfccc.int. 

 

We look forward to working with all Parties in a fruitful and constructive spirit and emphasize our 

intention to chair the ad hoc work programme in an open, inclusive, and transparent manner, ensuring 

participatory representativeness. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

                                  Signed by                             Signed by 

   

Zaheer Fakir 

Co-Chair 

Fiona Gilbert 

Co-Chair 

 

Ad hoc work programme on the new collective quantified goal on climate finance 

https://www4.unfccc.int/sites/submissionsstaging/Pages/Home.aspx
mailto:ncqg@unfccc.int

